
PayDay Loans Explained 

The loan process 

The basic loan process involves a lender providing a short-term unsecured loan to be repaid at 
the borrower's next pay day. Typically, some verification of employment or income is involved 
(via pay stubs and bank statements), but some lenders may omit this. Individual companies and 
franchises have their own underwriting criteria. 

In the traditional retail model, borrowers visit a payday lending store and secure a small cash 
loan, with payment due in full at the borrower's next paycheck. The borrower writes a postdated 
check to the lender in the full amount of the loan plus fees. On the maturity date, the borrower is 
expected to return to the store to repay the loan in person. If the borrower does not repay the loan 
in person, the lender may redeem the check. If the account is short on funds to cover the check, 
the borrower may now face a bounced check fee from their bank in addition to the costs of the 
loan, and the loan may incur additional fees and/or an increased interest rate as a result of the 
failure to pay. 

In the more recent innovation of online payday loans, consumers complete the loan application 
online (or in some instances via fax, especially where documentation is required). The loan is 
then transferred by direct deposit to the borrower's account, and the loan repayment and/or the 
finance charge is electronically withdrawn on the borrower's next payday. According to one 
source, many payday lenders operating on the internet do not verify income.[5] 

 

Payday lending is a controversial practice and faces both legal battles and social challenges in 
nearly every place where it is practiced. 

[edit] Draining money from low-income communities 

Many people who use it are low-income people with few assets because these people are least 
able to secure normal, lower-interest-rate forms of credit. Since payday lending operations 
charge higher interest-rates than traditional banks and less commonly encourage savings or asset 
accumulation, they have the effect of depleting the assets of low-income communities.[6] 

[edit] Exploiting financial hardship for profit 

Critics such as the Consumers Union blame payday lenders for exploiting people's financial 
hardship for profit. They say lenders target the young and the poor, particularly those near 
military bases and in low-income communities. They also say that borrowers may not understand 
that the high interest rates are likely to trap them in a "debt-cycle," in which they have to 
repeatedly renew the loan and pay associated fees every two weeks until they can finally save 
enough to pay off the principal and get out of debt. Critics also say that payday lending unfairly 
disadvantages the poor, compared to members of the middle class, who pay at most a rate of 
about 25% on their credit card purchases. 
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[edit] Aggressive advertising practices 

The debt charity Credit Action made a complaint to the UK Office of Fair Trading (OFT) that 
payday lenders were placing advertising on the social network website Facebook, which violates 
advertising regulations. The main complaint was that the APR was either not displayed at all or 
not displayed prominently enough, which is clearly required by UK advertising standards.[7][8] 

[edit] Aggressive collection practices 

In US law, a payday lender can use only the same industry standard collection practices used to 
collect other debts. 

In many cases, borrowers write a post-dated check (check with a future date) to the lender; if the 
borrowers don't have enough money in their account, their check will bounce. Some payday 
lenders have therefore threatened delinquent borrowers with criminal prosecution for check 
fraud.[9] This practice is illegal in many jurisdictions. 

[edit] Ignoring legal restrictions 

Payday lenders have been known to ignore usury limits and charge higher amounts than they are 
entitled to by law. On May 30, 2008, the Illinois Department of Financial and Professional 
Regulation fined Global Payday Loan $234,000—the largest fine in Illinois history against a 
payday lender—for exceeding the $15.50 per $100 limit on charges for payday loans.[10] A 
customer, known only as J.M., had borrowed $300 and repaid $360 ($13.50 more than the 
company was legally entitled to collect under the Illinois Payday Loan Reform Act), but the 
company kept sending her warnings that her account was 'seriously delinquent' and that her 
unpaid balance was $630. 

[edit] Pricing structure of payday loans 

Issuers of payday loans defend their higher interest rates by saying processing costs for payday 
loans are significantly higher than other loans, including home mortgages.[citation needed] They argue 
that conventional interest rates for lower dollar amounts and shorter terms would not be 
profitable. For example, a $100 one-week loan, at a 20% APR (compounded weekly) would 
generate only 38 cents of interest, which would fail to match loan processing costs. 

Critics[who?] say payday lenders' processing costs are significantly lower than costs for mortgages 
and other traditional loans. Payday lenders usually look at recent pay stubs, whereas larger-loan 
lenders do full credit checks and make a detailed analysis of the borrower's ability to pay back 
the loan.[citation needed] 

 

 


